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Mecosta County 

  

 Happy May everyone!! Hard to believe we are already into our spring 
months. Somedays time seems to be slipping by so quickly. But for me the 
days seem to be long. Not sure how everyone else has been feeling. 
 
 Hopefully everyone is doing well staying healthy and enjoying lots of 
time outdoors. Right now is a GREAT time to be working with them ani-
mals. 
 I know the school work is hard at home right now and the kids not 
being able to see their friends isn't easy. But hopefully soon this will pass. 
 

 Really looking forward to seeing everyone. I love the pictures that 
get posted on the club’s pages and for everyone who texts or sends me pic-
tures. It makes me SO HAPPY!! Those pictures always make me smile!! So 
thanks everyone!! I miss you all so much!! Take care!! 

  

 Sincerely, 
 Mollie T. Hogg 
 Mecosta County MSU 4-H  Program Coordinator 

 
 

Contact Us: 

Mollie T. Hogg 
MSU 4-H Program  
Coordinator for Mecosta 
County 
 
 
Lisa Baker 
Office Manager/ Support 
Staff 
 
 

Office Address: 
14485 Northland Dr. 
Big Rapids MI 49307 
 
 

Office Phone: 
231-592-0792 
 
 

Our Emails: 
hoggmoll@msu.edu 
bakerl@msu.edu 
 

Websites: 
https://
www.canr.msu.edu/
mecosta/4-h/forms-
records  
 
https://
www.mecostafreefair.co

Announcements: 
 
* 5/1 Horse Registrations due to Nikki Simcoe  
* Market Rabbits should b e born the week of May 4th 
* 5/5 4-H Council via zoom 6:30pm 
* 5/6 via zoom 7pm Mecosta County 4-H Leaders, Superintendents Meeting 
* 5/11 Horse Leaders meeting via zoom 7pm 
* 5/15 Poultry, Horse, Rabbit, Cloverbud Registrations Due to Mollie 
* 5/18  2 week Market Rabbit Pictures due  please email them to  Mollie 
* 5/18 Mecosta County Jr. Livestock Meeting via zoom 7pm.  

April 2020 

https://www.canr.msu.edu/mecosta/4-h/forms-records
https://www.canr.msu.edu/mecosta/4-h/forms-records
https://www.canr.msu.edu/mecosta/4-h/forms-records
https://www.canr.msu.edu/mecosta/4-h/forms-records
https://www.mecostafreefair.com/
https://www.mecostafreefair.com/
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4-H STATEWIDE CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 

 

4-H Events and Workshops  

D j 

May 1: Virtual Tack Cleaning Party 

Online Zoom 

Join us for a short tack cleaning tutorial followed by an opportunity for every-

one to socialize and clean their own tack together!  

https://www.canr.msu.edu/events/virtual-tack-cleaning-party 

 

May 4: Tik Tok Dances with H&H 

Online Zoom 

Join the 4-H Healthy Living team with activities that are engaging and get you 

moving. This morning movement session will get you moving with dance!  

https://www.canr.msu.edu/events/tik-tok-dances-with-h-h-may-4 

 

May 7: Adulting 101 Series– Spending Plan 

Online Zoom 

Learn quick tips for navigating life and college. In this session, learn how to de-

velop a spending plan by budgeting and tracking your money. Preregistration 

required.  

https://www.canr.msu.edu/events/adulting-101-mayseries-spendingplan 

 

May 7: Ocean Explorers with Madison 

Online Zoom 

Join your 4-H friends and marine educator Madison Dix as we explore sea life! 

Learn about amazing creatures, their habitats and stewardship issues surround-

ing ocean life.   

https://www.canr.msu.edu/events/ocean-explorers-with-madison-may-7 

 

May 12: MSU Extension’s Family Yoga with Kylie 

Online Zoom 

Help keep your family moving! Join MSU Extension for yoga, breathing and  

mindfulness. All ages and abilities welcome!  

https://www.canr.msu.edu/events/msu-extensions-family-yoga-with-kylie-

may-12 

 

May 14: Ocean Explorers with Madison 

Online Zoom 

Join your 4-H friends and marine educator Madison Dix as we explore sea life! 

Learn about amazing creatures, their habitats and stewardship issues surround-

ing ocean life.   

https://www.canr.msu.edu/events/ocean-explorers-with-madison-may-14 

 

-H Mini-Grants Now Available! 

Each year, the Michigan 4-H 

Foundation Board of Trustees 

approves grant opportunities for 

4-H programs across the state. 

These grants are designed to 

encourage program planning 

and participation by 4-H 

members and volunteers in 

partnership with MSU Extension 

4-H program staff. The grants 

will be eligible for use in the 

2020-2021 program year. 

Several grant opportunities exist, 

ranging in value from $400-

1,000. Applications are due June 

1. To learn more information 

about the grants visit https://

mi4hfdtn.org/grants/. 
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4-H STATEWIDE NEWS: 

 

Managing Youth Stress 

The novel coronavirus 

pandemic has been stress-

ful for everyone. Families 

and youth are navigating 

new challenges, including 

social distancing, uncertain 

health outcomes and “a 

new normal.” These new 

stressors may spill over 

into their relationships and 

compound other stressful 

conditions in the family. 

To help families better 

understand this stress and 

how to cope, MSU Exten-

sion has developed a new 

resource, “Managing Youth 

Stress.” 

To access the resource, 

visit www.canr.msu.edu/

resources/managing-youth

-stress. 

 

 

Help Fight COVID-19 with the Michigan  

4-H Mask Project  

As the COVID-19 pandemic continues, the Michigan 4-H communi-

ty has stepped up to help. CDC guidelines encourage the use of 

cloth face coverings to protect against disease spread; 4-H families 

across the state have sewn homemade cloth face coverings to pro-

tect the public, essential workers, and healthcare workers. By mid-

April, more than 2,400 cloth face coverings had been donated to 

over 25 organizations. These cloth face coverings were created in 32 

counties by more than 40 4-H youth and adult volunteers. 

Though an amazing feat, the need is still great. Fortunately, the 

Michigan 4-H community is as great as the need; by working to-

gether, we can help to address this need and more.  

The newly launched Michigan 4-H Mask Project website (extension.msu.edu/MI4HMasks) has instructions for mak-

ing and donating to these efforts, using basic sewing skills and a few simple supplies. Join in making a difference in the 

fight against COVID-19. 

Questions about this project? Contact MSU Extension Staff: Anne Kretschmann at kretsc11@msu.edu or Gary Wil-

liams at will1009@msu.edu.  

Update on Face-to-Face 4-H Programming 

On April 2, 2020, MSU made the decision to modify or suspend youth events scheduled to take place this summer on 

MSU’s campus. This, combined with Gov. Whitmer’s announcement that in-person K-12 instruction is suspended for 

the remainder of the academic year, has informed changes to MSU Extension’s youth programming. These changes 

include: 

 

All on-campus MSU youth events scheduled to occur before September 1, 2020 will be modified to an online space, 

postponed or cancelled. 

No face-to-face MSU Extension youth events or programs will take place anywhere in the state, including summer 

camps, until September 1, 2020. This applies to events and activities scheduled through September 1 that are led by 

Michigan 4-H volunteers as well.  

 

Given the fluid nature of this situation, it may be a few weeks before decisions are reached about which programs will 

become virtual versus which will be postponed or canceled; information will be shared as soon as it is available. Re-

gardless, all program participants will receive a full refund for any out-of-pocket event fees already paid for affected 

programs. Staff will be in contact  regarding this matter in the coming weeks; we appreciate your patience with this 

process.  

 

This decision has implications on 4-H classes and activities at county fairs. MSU Extension is working with the Michi-

gan Association of Fairs and Exhibitions, as well as local fair boards, to pursue new delivery methods for these 4-H 

events. Please watch for more information in the coming weeks.  

 

Youth safety and security are a guiding principle of Michigan 4-H; this decision is a reflection of that and our ongoing 

commitment to helping Michigan youth be physically and emotionally safe.  Although the right thing to do for the 

health and wellbeing of MSU Extension staff, volunteers, program participants and all Michiganders, this is still a 

heartbreaking decision for us.  

 

Now more than ever, MSU Extension remains committed to delivering meaningful experiences to youth and volun-

teers through a variety of supplemental offerings that support the educational development of Michigan youth. We 

will continue to update our Remote Learning and Resources space (extension.msu.edu/Online4MI) with online pro-

grams, so be sure to visit the site frequently.  



4 

THIS IS REQUIRED FOR ALL SWINE PARTICIPANTS IN MECOSTA 
COUNTY THAT IS SHOWING SWINE and counts as a educational require-

ment!!!!! 
Youth for the Quality Care of Animals (YQCA) is a national multi-species quality 
assurance program for youth ages 8 to 21. The program is designed to provide a 
minimum 60 minutes of education each year. There are three ways to earn YQCA 
certification.  Three ways to earn YQCA certification – web-based training, in-
structor-led training, or test-out.  Learn more about how to get your YQCA certifi-
cation here. 

 Web-based Training Certification 

 Instructor-led Training Certification 

 Test-out Certification 
YQCA is the result of a collaborative effort between states that have previously 
offered multi-species youth livestock quality assurance programs, the National 
Pork Board’s Youth PQA Plus program and representatives from other national 
livestock groups. 
YQCA is designed as an annual education and certification program focused on 
food safety, animal well-being and character awareness for youth ages 8 to 21 
producing and/or showing pigs, beef cattle, dairy cattle, sheep, goats, market 
rabbits, and poultry. The program has been designed by extension specialists 
and national livestock program managers to ensure it is accurate, current and 
relevant to the needs of the animal industry and shows and is appropriate for 
youth. 
Any youth in the United States will have access to the online YQCA program and 
to certification through these implementation options. YQCA in-person trainings 
may be available to youth where state 4-H or FFA associations, or state/national 
livestock organizations have partnered with qualified instructors to offer these 
trainings.  If your organization would like to offer in-person trainings for youth 
livestock producers, email info@yqca.org. 

YQCA launched in March of 2017, and is accepted at a number of shows across 

the United States. If your show is interested in learning more about YQCA to de-

termine if it is suitable to meet your quality assurance requirements, please use 

the Contact Us page or please email info@yqca.org. 

https://www.dropbox.com/s/q4quimpoglem4uj/ImplementationOptions.pdf?dl=0
mailto:info@yqca.org
mailto:info@yqca.org
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